Decision No. C98-1207

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 98M-236T

IN THE MATTER OF THE ADMINISTRATION OF THE COLORADO HIGH COST FUND.
ORDER Designating Procedures for filing
COLORADO universal service charge tariffs
Mailed Date:  December 8, 1998

Adopted Date:  December 3, 1998

I.
BY THE COMMISSION:  

Statement

1. In Decision No. C98-1059 (Mailed Date of October 30, 1998), we issued certain directives regarding the implementation of the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism program.  See Commission Rules Prescribing the Procedures for Administering the Colorado High Cost Fund, 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-41.  That decision, in part, provided that:  (1) the high cost support rate element on the bill will be called the “Colorado Universal Service Charge”; (2)  telecommunications providers in the state shall begin collecting the Colorado Universal Service Charge of 0.2 percent (on revenues) on January 1, 1999; (3) each telecommunications service provider is to begin remitting their high cost support obligations (based upon the 0.2 percent rate element factor) no later than 30 days following the end of the first quarter of 1999; and (4) each rate jurisdictional telecommunications service provider shall provide to each of its customers, information regarding the Colorado Universal Service Charge.

2. Prior to July 1, 1998, contributions to the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism came from two sources.  Approximately one half of the total amount necessary for support payments was generated via a two-cent per month per access line assessment collected by each local exchange telecommunications service provider.  

3. By Decision No. C98-543 in this Docket (Mailed Date of May 29, 1998), the Commission, acting as Administrator, ordered each jurisdictional telecommunications service provider to file tariffs or changes in price lists, citing that order as authority, on not less than one day notice, to remove the then existing charge of two cents per access line per month from its rates.

4. At the scheduled Commissioners’ Weekly Meeting held on October 23, 1998, the Commission Staff presented the recommendations that the Colorado Universal Service Charge should appropriately be included in the tariffs or price lists of each rate jurisdictional telecommunications service provider.  Further, Staff recommended that, for ease of filing by small Local Exchange Carriers, an illustrative or sample Advice Letter and Tariff page be provided by the Commission.

5. Now being fully advised in the matter, the Commission concludes that the Colorado Universal Service Charge should appropriately be included in the tariffs or price lists of each rate jurisdictional telecommunications service provider.

II.
Order

A.
The Commission Orders That:

1. The Commission orders each rate jurisdictional telecommunications service provider to file tariffs or changes in price lists, citing this Order as authority, on not less than one day notice, to place the Colorado Universal Service Charge in its tariffs or price lists to be effective January 1, 1999.

2. Each rate jurisdictional telecommunications service provider may, for ease of filing, use the illustrative or sample Advice Letter and Tariff page appended to this Order as Attachment “A”.

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B.
ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
December 3, 1998.
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